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Hart County Board of Commissioners

Hart County Literacy Center

June 25, 2009
5:30 p.m.

A joint meeting of the Hartwell City Council and the Hart County Board of Commissioners was held on Thursday July 25, 2009 starting at 5:30 pm.  Commissioner Brandon Johnson was absent.
1.  Animal Shelter Discussion:  
BOC Chairman Dan Reyen presented a plan of action for the Hart County Animal Shelter.  He explained that this plan is a public/private partnership, would create more space than the existing NEGA animal shelter, provide better service, and some local jobs.  

The plan presented was that Animal Shelter Incorporated (ASI) would construct a new 30 run animal shelter with their own funds in addition to the $20,000 State Grant that the County now holds.  The City of Hartwell would donate the land and provide the utility hookups.  The County would grade the site, provide stone for the roads and parking area and eventually pave the road and parking area with tar and gravel.  
ASI would be responsible for operation and maintenance of the facility.  Once operational, the County would provide the same level of funding currently provided to NEGA instead of providing that funding to NEGA with an eventual goal of $35,000 (prior NEGA funding level before recent budget cuts).  The City would provide funding at a minimum to match the current level of funding to NEGA with an eventual goal of providing $16,000 in funding.
Commissioner Brown questioned what will happen if ASI looses interest in managing this operation, and pointed out that it would then fall on the backs of property taxes.
Commissioner Oglesby voiced concerns with locating this facility on Hodges Mill Road and the proximity to nearby residential areas.

Commissioner Dorsey expressed concerns with people dropping off animals in the area near the shelter.  

Chairman Reyen pointed out that this shelter will be larger than the NEGA.  He explained that ASI has raised an additional $60,000 in additional funding.  He explained that operations and maintenance of this facility is totally the responsibility of ASI.  He stated that his personal kennel is quite when the doors are closed at night. 
Commissioner Dorsey reiterated Commissioner Brown’s concern questioning what happens if ASI dissolves or no longer wants to run the shelter.

City Councilman Mike Gordon responded that the building and land would then belong to the City.

Chairman Reyen explained that Hart County and the City of Hartwell are only customers of this facility and are not owners or operators.  He stated that the BOC funding will only be at the current funding level with a goal of restoring the funding level to $35,000.

Commissioner Dorsey questioned what the O&M costs are projected to be by ASI to which Chairman Reyen responded that they will be $80,000 annually.  Commissioner Dorsey voiced concerns with the fact that NEGA with a smaller facility has O&M costs (before spay and neuter program) of $105-110,000.  He stated that this is a smaller facility than the proposed ASI facility and questioned how ASI will be able to operate this facility for less than NEGA.  He questioned that if ASI low balls the O&M budget, depends heavily on fund raising and the money to operate the facility falls short, where will the money needed to operate the facility come from.
Chairman Reyen responded that ASI can reduce their operating hours or level of service if the funding needed requires less service.

Commissioner Oglesby questioned if there will be a signed agreement in place before construction commences.

Chairman Reyen then made a motion to release the grant funding for construction of this ASI facility, have the road department grade the site place gravel on road and parking lot and eventually pave the road and parking lot with tar and gravel, agree to be users of this facility at current NEGA funding level with a goal of $35,000 annual funding.  Motion died from lack of second.  

City Councilman David Little questioned the BOC on why they did not support the ASI plan.
Commissioner Dorsey explained that we can not afford it.  He voiced concerns with the fact that the Hospital is moving to Lavonia which will drive up costs for EMS services.  He explained that the BOC may be in such a financial constraint that we can not fund any non core functions.

Commissioner Oglesby commented that if we could restore employees pay cuts he would support the motion.  Chairman Reyen responded that he could agree to that.

Commissioner Dorsey commented that he thought this ASI plan was a good plan but that we can not support it right now.

Commissioner Oglesby then made a motion to move forward with the ASI plan as presented by Chairman Reyen, however we would not impact the road work in District 4, and that this ASI plan would not move forward if we do not restore all the employee cuts in pay and benefits from FY09 when we start our FY10 budget.
This motion was then seconded by Chairman Reyen.

Commissioner Dorsey then questioned what happens when this facility fills to capacity.  He stated that as soon as it opens it will fill to capacity.  Commissioner Oglesby voiced his concerns with impacts to the residents near the proposed facility and questioned if there was another spot to locate this facility.

Councilman Gordon replied that the City will not make a commitment on another site for this facility and stated that the City will not be told where to locate this facility.  He explained that the City will be sensitive to where the facility is located on the site but that the City can not commit to moving it to another city owned property.

Commissioner Oglesby commented that there already is a gun range at the facility and the additional impact from the ASI facility was a concern to him.  He then amended his motion to include that approval of the ASI plan will also include his concurrence with the location on the site to be determined by Him, Gordon, Little and City Administrator David Aldrich.
Chairman Reyen then called for a vote on the motion and the motion passed 3-1 (Commissioner Dorsey opposed).

2  Potential 2010 Southern Divisional Bass Tournament:
Bill Griggs President of the Hart County Chamber of Commerce then discussed the importance of tourism and explained that we need a high caliber tourism director.  He requested a committee of COC, City and County to address this issue of a full time tourism director.  He also explained that tourism is the second largest industry in Georgia and that Lake Hartwell is the second largest lake in Georgia.  There was also discussion on a proposed 2010 BASS tournament in Hartwell.  The BOC agreed to discuss these issues at their next BOC meeting in July. 
